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Vector Control District of Malheur County   Mailing Address 454 12th St N Vale, Oregon 97918  Phone 541-709-7478  Email MCVCD23@outlook.com
Attendance: Terry Oft, Ray Waldo, Jeremy Evers, Jimmy Simpson, Kelly Peterson, Megan Bernard, Dave Bunker, Mary Jo Evers. 
September 14, 2023 12:30pm Plaza Inn, Ontario Oregon. 
Jeremy motions to approve previous meeting minutes second by Jimmy passed unanimously. 
Financial Report: Checking account $18,651.80 LGIP: $208,221.43. Board members reviewed monthly bills and signed checks. 
Operations Report: Megan informed the board about two positive mosquito traps on the 15th of August in Harper approximately 4 miles apart. Megan also informed the board that Karla and herself were in an accident in the 2015 power wagon. Karla and Megan were going to get the green ranger from Coley’s glass when Megan was going to make a left hand turn onto Clark Blvd from Highway 20-26 with the turning indicator on. When a car rear ended the pickup. Megan also informed the board that after the accident was able to get a hold of Ray Waldo to inform him of what had happened. The pickup had to be towed back to the vector shop. Megan and Karla went to the Urgent care to get checked out. Karla was sore and Megan had shoulder and neck pain. Megan also got into contact with Ellen Martinez to start things on the insurance side. Workers Comp claim was filed for both employees. On the 28th the last round of treatments started. Branch started their last round Tuesday in Jordan Valley. Instead of the 60-day product Megan decided to have Branch use a 30-day product, due to the temperature dropping. Megan informed the board that this week is our last week in our regular fogging schedule, but the district will continue to trap and monitor the high active areas and public gathering places. Yesterday September 13 Megan had her final bi-weekly meeting with the other districts in Oregon along with the state doctor and lab team. The date and location has been set for the fall Oregon mosquito meeting, which will be held in Newport, Oregon at the Shilo Inn November 14th-15th. Megan was also informed yesterday Sept 13th there are two confirmed positive individuals for West Nile. One resides in Vale and the other in Nyssa. 
Open Discussion: The board decided to give each seasonal a thank you card along with a $250 gift card to D&B Supply for finishing the season and a job well done. Mary Jo will prepare a salary schedule for seasonal employees. 
Next meeting will be October 12, 2023 at Plaza Inn in Ontario, Oregon at 12:30pm 
